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WAHIAWA KONKO MISSION MONTHLY SCHEDULE 
 

June 2017 

1 Thur -Monthly Service for Tenchi Kane No Kami-Sama 

 (7:30 pm)    

3 Sat -KMH Faith Enrichment Mtg at HNL Church  

 (1:30 p-3:30 p) *Workshop by Rev. Dr. Todd Takahashi 

4 Sun -Sunday Service (9 am) *Share Okage Stories till 11 am 

7 Wed -KMH MWSS at Waipahu C hurch (9 am-4:00 pm) 

9 Fri -Monthly Volunteer Activity @ Wahiawa Gen. Hospital  

   Long Term Care Facility (10-10:45 am) 

10 Sat -Church clean up (9:00 am) 

 -Chorus Practice at HNL Church (2-4 pm) 

 -KMH Young Adult Gathering in Ewa (10 am) till 6/12  

11 Sun -Monthly Svc.  Founder, Ikigami Konko Daijin-Sama 

  (9:00 am)    *Share Okage 

12 Mon -HCRP Meeting at Gedatsu Church (1:30 pm) 

17 Sat -Summer Ohana Camp Day 1 at Camp Erdman  

 Registration at 9:00 am. Begin at 10:00 am 

18 Sun -Summer Ohana Camp Day 2 (Ends at 2:00 pm) 

-Happy Fatherɀs Day!  No Sunday Service at Church 

23 Fri -Church clean up (9 am) 

24 Sat -*ÈÒÈɀÈÒÖɯ$ÏÐÔÌÔÈÙÜɯCitrus tree maintenance (9:00 am) 

25 Sun -Monthly Memorial Svc (9 am)  *Share Okage till 11  

30 Fri -Church clean up (9 am)  
 

July 2017 

1 Sat -Monthly Service for Tenchi Kane No Kami-Sama  

 (7:30 pm)     *Share Okage Stories till 11  

2 Sun -Sunday Service (9 am) *Share Okage till 10 am 

 -Sunday School Tanabata bamboo tree decoration (10 am) 

4 Tue -Happy Independence Day! HOLIDAY  

 

Sunday School Oath 
 

I will advance my faith through   

ÜÕËÌÙÚÛÈÕËÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ%ÖÜÕËÌÙɀÚɯÛÌÈÊÏÐÕÎÚɯɯ 

and will strive to become a more useful  

person to society. 
 

Sincerity is the essence of my faith, and  

its basic principles are courtesy, kindness,  

and devotion in everything I d o. 

Konko Daijinõs teachingsé Those who practice faith should feel gratitude 
even after sitting and resting on a tree stump in the mountains.  (GII Unknown 23) 
 

Editorõs thoughts: In other words, our Founder, Konko Daijin was trying to 
teach us to be mindfully appreciative of  everything that sustains our living, 
provides comfort, and serves as a lesson.  When we go hiking in the 
mountains and come across a tree stump to rest our bottoms, we should have 
the heart to give thanks to it for providing us with a comfortable place to sit.  
The 2nd Generation Mentor sensei at Amagi Church used to always clap his 
hands 4 times in a gesture of  prayer, before and after he used the restroom 
and before he turned on the faucet to wash his face in the morning.  There is 
always an opportunity to feel gratitude in our lives.     

Konko Mission of  Wahiawa 
7th Summer Ohana Camp  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Date: (Sat-Sun) June 17-18, 2017  
Registration: 9 a.m. @ Eagleõs Lodge 
Place: Camp HR Erdman (Mokuleia) 
Ends: Sunday, June 18 @2 p.m. 
Theme: Our theme will be ABCõs of Konkokyo Part 7:  
 Orei, Owabi, Onegai (Appreciation, Apology, Prayer) 
Workshop: By Rev. Dr. Todd Takahashi on day 1  

     (10:30-12 noon)   
 

 

Diligent 

Admirable  

Dependable  

http://konkomissionshawaii.org/WahiawaMain.htm


Happy Birthday  
To all  the people born in  

The month of June 

Please continue to receive  

Infinite divine blessings from  
 

Tenchi Kane no Kami-Sama & 

Ikigami Konko Daijin-Sama     
 

 

Alexander Furusho 

Jason Adkison 

Jean Noguchi 
   

 

Konko Mission of  Wahiawa Annual Schedule for 2017 
 

7/14 Fri -WGH monthly volunteer activity at 10:00 a.m. 
7/16 Sun -KMH Volunteer Activity at Kuakini Hospital, 9:30 am 
7/23 Sun -Monthly Memorial Service/Back-to-School Service 9 am 
8/12 Sat -KMH Board of  Trustees Meeting, 10:30 a.m. 
8/18 Fri -WGH monthly volunteer activity at 10:00 a.m.  
8/20 Sun -44th Memorial Svc. for the Late Rev. Masayuki Kodama 
9/15 Fri -WGH monthly volunteer activity at 10:00 a.m. 
9/17 Sun -Honolulu Church Autumn Memorial Service, 10:00 a.m. 
9/24 Sun -Wahiawa Church Autumn Memorial Service, 10:00 a.m. 
10/8 Sun -Honolulu Church Autumn Grand Service, 11:00 a.m. 
10/13 Fri -Wahiawa Church Autumn Grand Service, 6:30 p.m. 
10/15 Sun -Waipahu Church Autumn Grand Service, 11:00 a.m. 
10/20 Fri  -WGH monthly volunteer activity at 10:00 a.m. 
10/22 Sun -24th Annual HCRP Peace Prayer, Gedatsu Church, 4 pm 
10/29 Sun -Hilo Church Autumn Grand Service, 11:00 a.m. 
11/5 Sun -Wailuku Church Autumn Grand Service, 11:00 a.m. 
11/17 Fri -WGH monthly volunteer activity at 10:00 a.m. 
11/25 Sat -KMH Board of  Trustees Meeting, 10:30 a.m. 
11/26 Sun -20th Memorial Svc for the Late Rev. Kikue Kodama, 11am 
12/8 Fri -WGH monthly volunteer activity at 10:00 a.m. 
12/24 Sun -45th Year Memorial Service for the late Rev. Haruko 
  Takahashi, 10:00 a.m. 
12/30 Sat -26th Annual Mochi Pounding 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

On Monday, May 29th our KMH annual Memorial Day grave visitation took place at Punchbowl National Cemetery of  the Pacific.  At Punchbowl, we visited 29 graves and offered flowers and a prayer.  In addition, we visited the Honolulu 
Memorial Park and Mililani Cemetery.   

On Saturday, May 27, the Ehime Kenjinkai held the 3rd annual Ehimemaru Memorial Service and Prayer for Ocean Safety at 
the Kakaako Waterfront Park Memorial.   

Nicholas Jun Furusho (1st son of Mr. & Mrs. Randy 

Furusho) graduated Leilehua High School safely 

On Friday, May 19, 2017.  He went straight to the 

Konko Church of Amagi for spiritual training from 

May 27 thru August 1.  Omedeto Gozaimasu!!  We 

pray for your continuous success and wellbeing.  



Editorõs Note 
Dear Reader, 
 I hope all is going well for you, and this newsletter finds you in 
good health.  I want to congratulate Nicholas Furusho for safely 
graduating from Leilehua High School on Friday, May 19, 2017.  
Itõs the same high school my brothers and I all went to. It didnõt 
seem too long ago, when we used to baby sit Nicholas in his 
infancy.  Time sure flies by fast.  I feel old hehehe.   
 Nicholas took Japanese language classes in high school.  
Coincidentally, he was in Nomura Senseisõ class and my mom 
works in that classroom as a Japanese language teachersõ assistant 
and reference person.  And from time to time, Nicholas would 
come by my mom and talk story with her.  
 It  was about two weeks before graduation; my mom seized the 
opportunity to ask Nicholas if  he wanted to go to the Konko 
Church of  Amagi in Fukuoka, Japan for spiritual training in the 
summer, before going to college.  
 As you know, the three Yano children all went to Amagi 
Church straight out of  high school for spiritual training and went 
to the Konkokyo Gakuin Seminary right after that. My two older 
brothers stayed in Japan for a total of  three years and I stayed there 
for two years.  
 Anyways, my mom asked Nicholas if  he wanted to go to Japan, 
and he replied òyes.ó  It was an all expenses paid trip to Amagi, 
thanks to the Konko Mission of  Wahiawa Educational Fund.  
Then we asked permission from his parents if  it was ok for us to 
send him to Amagi Church for the summer.  They agreed! 
 My parents were ecstatic.  I have never seen my dad cry before, 
but as soon as he found out that Nicholas wished to go to Amagi, 
my dad was crying tears of  joy.  I was shocked!  And I was very 
happy for the decision that Nicholas made. 
 My dad called the Head Minister of  Amagi Church, Rev. 
Michiyoshi Yasutake (Aka: Oyasensei), and explained if  it was ok 
to send Nicholas to his church.  Oyasensei was ecstatic and very 
much looking forward to having Nicholas come to Japan.   
 Booking a trip to Japan in the summer can be very expensive, 
but there was a perfect non-stop roundtrip ticket available to and 
from Fukuoka, Japan.  The dates were set and the ticket was 
immediately purchased.  
 We had Nick stay over the Wahiawa Church for one day, so we 
could have him experience a day at a Konko Church.  We also 
explained to him some basic Konko etiquette. 
 Then on Saturday, May 27, he went to the airport, headed for 
Japan. 
 May 27th was also the Ocean Safety Prayer Service at Kakaõako 
Waterfront Park, in front of  the Ehimemaru Memorial.  We were 
out conducting the service, so no one was home at the church.  
After the service, I meant to go to Waipio, but since I had many 
things in my trunk, I decided to go to Wahiawa to drop them off  
for a few minutes, and was going to head back to Waipio.  Just 
when I was doing gokinen (praying) before leaving, the phone rang, 
and it was Nicholas.  He was a little concerned about who will be 
picking him up at the airport when he arrived, because the only 
familiar face in Amagi for Nicholas is Oyasensei.  No one really 
knew, so I told Nicholas that Iõll text Koichi Sensei to text someone 
in Amagi to let them know to hold a sign for him so he doesnõt get 
lost.  
 Then, I cut the phone.  But then I remembered that I was 
Facebook friends with Rev. Mitsuo Tanaka who is currently a 
trainee at Amagi Church.  I asked him if  he knew who was picking 
up Nicholas.  He said that Oyasensei was at the Konko Church of  
Izumida attending their Church Anniversary, so after it was over, he 
will be stopping at the airport to pick Nicolas up.  I was shocked 

again, and very grateful.  Oyasensei is usually extremely busy, so 
having him pick someone up at the airport was unheard of.  
Usually a trainee from the church is assigned to pick up people 
from the airport.  It was also great for Nicholas, because 
Oyasensei is the only face he knew!  Such okage! 
 The following day, we received a call from Oyasensei and 
Nicholas and told us that he is doing great and getting along well 
with the other trainees at the church.   
 Knowing that Nicholas is in Amagi makes us very happy and 
grateful.  Itõs as if  his presence in Amagi creates a pipeline of  
blessings which connects to our church in Wahiawa, and we feel 
the positive energy from it.  From time to time I see what time it 
is and calculate the time in Amagi and think, òOh, itõs 5:30 a.m. 
up there, Nicholas must be joining everyone for the early 
morning prayer.ó  Beginning next month, Konko Churches all 
over will be in Shingyo Kikan mode, which means that early 
morning prayer will be at 5:00 a.m., instead of  5:30 a.m.   
 We are really grateful for Amagi Church, which 
unconditionally accepts anyone who wishes to receive spiritual 
training there.  I learned many things while I was in Amagi.  They 
taught me how to cook, clean, pray, while incorporating faith 
practice and mindfulness into daily living.   
 Earlier this year, I watched an episode on NHK World.  It 
talked about how in Myanmar, it is mandatory for all children to 
be sent to the monastery for spiritual training. They have to shave 
their heads bald and participate in daily prayers and temple help.  
There is a reason parents send their kids to the monastery.  It is to 
ensure happiness when they become adults. 
 This reasoning was very profound.  Our founder, Konko 
Daijin said, òThe faith you have during your youth will bring 
you joy when you are olderó (GIII Gorikai Shui 32).  When we 
were younger, it was difficult to understand the meaning of  
attending church services, doing certain church rituals, and giving 
offerings.  But I finally have come to an understanding that all 
these things for the church were for my own spiritual 
development.  It was also a form of  depositing or investing 
spiritual currency into Heaven and Earth.  It starts making sense 
decades later.  It may sound like a drawback for people who are 
new to this concept, but years later, you will realize and be able to 
harvest the joys of  the spiritual investment you have made years 
before.   
 My parents used to always say to me, òIf  you go to Amagi 
and go through their spiritual training, you will be able to succeed 
wherever you go, in whatever field you decide to pursue.ó  Having 
a faith-based lifestyle is far more reassuring than not having any 
faith at all.  Not having any faith will make us worry to no end.  
Spiritual training at Amagi Church was meant for us to establish a 
relationship with Kami-Sama.  If  Kami-Sama has our back, 
anything is possible, and our perspective of  blessings will be 
deeper.   
 Nicholas will return to Hawaii on August 1, and be attending 
college in the autumn.  It is our prayer that he will be able to 
absorb as much spiritual energy from Amagi Church while heõs 
there, and take home an important essence of  faith to hold onto 
forever.   
 The 7th Summer Ohana Camp will be held from June 17-18th.  
It is amazing we have come so far!  This year, we have 20 people 
signed up for the camp.  Rev. Dr. Todd Takahashi will be 
holding his workshop on the first day.  With the theme being: 
Orei, Owabi and Onegai, we are very much looking forward to 
his workshop.  We will let you know how the camp goes in our 
July Childrenõs Newsletter.  Wishing all dads a Happy Fatherõs 

Day!  Have a great month in June!        Aloha, Edna 


